Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Parsons Brinckerhoff
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: May 2, 2017, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: LaBelle Civic Center, 481 West Hickpochee Avenue, LaBelle, FL 33935
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management Number: 437959-1-52-01.

The improvements include strengthening the steel and concrete beams of the bridge on SR 29/Bridge Street over the Caloosahatchee River in LaBelle, Florida. Currently, overweight commercial vehicles are not permitted to use the bridge and must go to the Mamie Langdale Memorial Bridge in Moore Haven to find an alternate crossing.

Construction operations will require intermittent periods of lane closures and full closures, which will limit or prohibit all vehicles on the bridge. Construction is tentatively scheduled to start in Spring 2018 with completion by late 2018.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jamie Schley, (863)519-2573, jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, Florida Department of Transportation, District One, 801 N. Broadway Street, Bartow, Florida 33830-3809, (863)519-2573, jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Alejandro Slaibe, E.I., Project Manager, at (813)612-3374 or (239)985-7842; or Zachary Burch, FDOT Government Affairs & Communications Manager, at (239)225-1950.
Additional information is available on the project website at http://swflroads.com/sr29/bridgerehabilitation/.
